
State of Good Repair Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: May 24, 2024   

Urgent Required Rail Replacement 
Works – Whites Road and Granite 
Court – Pickering 
Monday, May 27 to Saturday, June 1, 2024 

 
Project Overview  
Critical State of Good Repair works collectively aim to ensure Metrolinx operated rail network's 
safety and reliability, mitigate potential service disruptions, and improve on-time performance, 
customer satisfaction and passenger comfort. Additionally, this work will extend the lifespan of 
critical infrastructure by reducing the need for frequent maintenance intervention. 
 



 
This construction notice can be translated into a different language upon 
request by emailing us at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français. Si vous 
êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com.   

Contact Us: 
  Write to us at: DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/go-expansion  

 

What You Need to Know  
As part of critical required works, crews will be removing and replacing rail along the Lakeshore 
East line in the area of Whites Road and Granite Court in Pickering. 
 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• As part of urgent required work, rail replacement will 

occur along the Lakeshore East corridor in the area of 
Whites Road and Granite Court. 

• Crews will be operating within the Metrolinx right of way. 
• Crews will be on site on Monday, May 27 to Saturday, 

June 1, 2024. 
• Works will occur overnight between the hours of 9:00pm 

and 7:00am.  
• There will be crews on site with heavy machinery to 

complete the rail replacement work with some vibration 
expected to occur. 

• Site lighting will be focused on ongoing track works away 
from nearby residences. 

 
Please Note: The work start date is tentative and may be 
rescheduled due to a variety of factors. Please reach out to 
the Durham Region Community Engagement Team for any 
questions. 
 

• There are no anticipated pedestrian impacts from the 
upcoming works. 

 
TRANSIT INFORMATION  
• There are no anticipated transit impacts from the 

upcoming works. 
 

HOURS OF WORK OTHER INFORMATION 
• Works will occur overnight between the hours of 9:00pm 

and 7:00am.  
• Standard construction noise will remain within the 

allowable municipal by-law limits. 
 

• As we work to improve transit in your community you may 
have questions or need to get in touch with us. We have a 
dedicated community engagement team in place to work 
with residents and businesses in Durham Region.  

• Contact us by email at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com or 
by phone at 416-202-3900.   
 

TRAFFIC DETAILS  
• There are no anticipated traffic impacts from the 

upcoming works. 
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